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2017 STATE LEGISLATIVE  

PRIORITIES 
 

The Housing Development Consortium Seattle-King County (HDC) is a nonprofit membership 

organization of 125 private businesses, nonprofit organizations, and public partners dedicated to the 

vision that all people live with dignity in safe, healthy, affordable homes in communities of 

opportunity. HDC supports the following state advocacy priorities* for 2017: 

 

Fund the State Housing Trust Fund 
It should be possible for working families and vulnerable people to afford housing and still have 

enough money for basic expenses like groceries, gas, and childcare. The Housing Trust Fund is 
Washington’s mechanism for ensuring access to housing for working families and vulnerable 

individuals. Since 1989, the Housing Trust Fund has invested more than $1 billion in new and 

improved housing, leveraged more than $4 billion in private and public sector support, and 

increased the stock of affordable housing by more than 44,000 units across the state. Investments 

in the Housing Trust Fund create thousands of jobs and stimulate Washington’s local economies--

creating healthy, vibrant, and affordable communities. 

 

Invest $200 million in the Housing Trust Fund in the 2017-18 biennium to address the growing 

need for homes affordable to low-income families and individuals. 

 

Preserve & Expand Funding for Homelessness 
Public investments play a vital role in improving the availability and quality of affordable housing, 

supporting people transitioning out of homelessness, and preventing homelessness for low-income 

families. For every $100 increase in rent, homelessness increases 15% in metro areas and 39% in 

nearby suburbs and rural areas. A portion of document recording fees, which fund investments 

that fight homelessness, reduce criminal justice costs, and improve educational achievement, is 

set to expire. Now is the time to renew and expand this critical funding source. 

 

Support HB 1570, the Washington Housing Opportunities Act (WHOA), to renew and increase 

document recording fees to fight homelessness. 

 

Authorize Local Funding Options for Affordable Homes 
King County’s many moderate and low-wage workers should be able to live affordably close to 

transit and near their jobs, rather than endure long, expensive and polluting commutes that place 

them far from family and community for too much of the working day. In locations with 

skyrocketing rents, like Seattle, Bellevue, and Vancouver, public resources for affordable housing 

have not kept up with growing need. Allowing cities to enact local funding options, including up 

to 0.25% Real Estate Excise Tax, for affordable housing would provide local governments the 

appropriate tools to address their local needs. 

 

Allow local governments the authority to enact up to 0.25% Real Estate Excise Tax for affordable 

housing. 
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